THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

3-18-83

No. 402

CALENDAR

March 24

March 25 Library Faculty Meeting, 8:30 a.m., The Gallery,

King Library-North

Training at UK

March 25 The Gallery Series Program

March 28,29,31. Training at UK

March 29 LSO Magazine/Bake Sale

April 1 The Gallery Series Program

April 4 Training at UK

PLEASE NOTE: The next Green Bean will be issued on Friday, April 1st. Any items submitted for this Green Bean must be in the Director's Office no later than 10 a.m. on Tuesday, March 29th. Emergency items can be submitted to the editor by phone after the deadline.

Contributors: Jessie Adams, Perry Bratcher, Brad Grissom, Faith Harders, Cathy Hunt, Liz Pogue, Toni Powell, Paul Willis, and Gerry Webb (Editor)

LSO MAZAZINE/BAKE SALE

Come one, come all to the LSO magazine/bake sale and coupon exchange to be held on March 29 at 10:00 a.m. in the Staff Lounge. Remember, the more magazines there are, the cheaper they will be! Also, make sure to check the expiration dates on your coupons. As an added benefit there will be a door prize awarded.

AGRICULTURE LIBRARY EXTENDS HOURS

The Agriculture Library will begin keeping Saturday hours on March 26th. The Library will be open from 1:00~p.m. to 5:00~p.m. and the hours will be kept through exam week.

PRESERVATION COMMITTEE REPORT OF MEETING

At it's March 1st meeting the committee heard a report of the subcommittee for compiling a list of "Sources of Services, Supplies and Equipment" needed for emergency/disaster preparedness. A list of emergency equipment, supplies, sources and cost was presented and will be submitted to the Director.

A report was presented on the survey made to determine how many flurorescent lights would need ultra violet shields and how many windows would need ultra violet film covering. The response received to this survey was very good.

The above recommendations will be made for the non-recurring budget and are follow-ups on the recommendations in George Cunha's report of the survey of the Library.

The slide/tape show: "Care and Handling of Books" and "Simple Repairs of Library Materials" have been ordered from Yale University Library. They will be available to show upon request.

THE GALLERY SERIES PROGRAMS

The following programs will be presented in The Gallery, King Library-North, at 12 noon:

March 25 'Russian Folk and Art Songs'

Kathie Wrightson, soprano, Dmitry Feofanov, Piano

April 1 'The Beowulf Manuscript'

A lecture by Dr. Kevin Kiernan

LIBRARY PUBLICATION

The winter 1983 issue of The Kentucky Review, with essays on Henry Clay, Victor Hammer, Eudora Welty, Stephen Crane, H.G. Wells, and the Charles Lamb letters in the Peal Collection, has just been published and is available for three dollars and fifty cents. Subscription to the triannual Review is ten dollars; tax-deductible membership in the University of Kentucky Library Associates (fifteen dollars and up) includes this humanities-oriented journal of the libraries. The Periodical Room run is under the call number AS30,K46.

Contact: for the Review--Brad Grissom (Editor), Cataloging for the Associates--Jim Birchfield (Executive Secretary) Collection Development

NETWORKING SYMPOSIUM, CHAMPAIGN, ILLINOIS, APRIL 12, 1983

Eastern Illinois University, Lincoln Trail Libraries System, University of Illinois at Urbana/Champaign, and the Council of Directors of State University Libraries in Illinois are sponsoring a symposium, "Networking—Where From Here?," on April 12, 1983, at the Ramada Inn Convention Center in Champaign, Illinois. Registration for the meeting is \$40 for non-Illinois residents and \$25 for Illinois residents. The fee includes lunch and coffee breaks.

Speakers on the program will include Barbara Markuson, Executive Director of INCOLSA, Frank Grisham, Executive Director of SOLINET, Laima Mockus. Executive Director of NELINET, Richard McCoy, President of RLG, Rowland Brown, President and Chief Executive Officer of OCLC, and Toni Carbo Bearman, Executive Director of NCLIS.

For further information contact: SYMPOSIUM, Office of the Dean of Library Science, Eastern Illinois University, Charleston, Illinois 61920, phone (217) 581-6061.

RESEARCH LIBRARY RESIDENCY PROGRAM, THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN LIBRARY

The Research Library Residency Program at the University of Michigan Library will offer recent graduates from masters programs in library science a multidimensional view of issues affecting research libraries. The Program provides a logical extension to the masters degree and an opportunity to explore options and requisite skills in research librarianship. Appointments will be for the period of August 1983-July 1985.

Four residents will be selected for 1983-84 to participate in the Program. Each resident will be placed in a beginning professional position in either a single assignment or a clustering of related functions in several library units. The instructional component of the Residency Program will consist of a continuing series of seminars stressing current trends, interrelationships of activities in a research library system, and implications for research libraries in the future. The seminars will be presented by University of Michigan Library Staff with participation of other library professionals as well.

For further information contact: Sheila Creth, Project Coordinator, Research Library Residency Program, University of Michigan Library, 404 Harlan Hatcher Graduate Library, Ann Arbor, Mich. 48109.

CRL COOPERATIVE RESEARCH GRANTS

As part of its program on Professional Education and Training for Research Librarianship (PETREL), the Council on Library Resources is accepting grant applications for support of research projects undertaken jointly by the library science faculty and senior staff members of academic and research libraries. The objectives are to encourage library school faculty to work with librarians toward the solution of problems facing academic and research libraries and to stimulate research of high quality.

The Council will provide a limited number of small grants (not to exceed \$3,000 each) to fund certain costs of selected projects. The grants are to be used for incremental costs, including, for example, organization of data, cost of hiring interviewers, and charges for computer time.

Applications must be submitted jointly by a senior staff member of an academic or research library and a faculty member, typically from a library school. Proposals should be submitted in the form of a letter to the Council on Library Resources. The letter should contain the following information: a description of the project to be undertaken; a description of how the project relates to overall PETREL goals; the duration of the project; an assessment of the potential utility of research results to libraries generally; the arrangements made for leave or appropriate time away from normal duties by the faculty member; and a detailed estimate of cost.

Proposals must be received by April 1. The letters should be sent to: Faculty/Librarian Cooperative Research, Council on Library Resources, 1785 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036.

TRAINING AT UK

The workshops and training programs listed below are sponsored by the Lexington Campus Personnel Division, Human Resource Development Department, and are offered free of charge to University (non-faculty) employees. All programs are held in Room 15 of Memorial Hall, and enrollment is limited to 25 participants. To enroll, call the Human Resource Development Office, 7-1851.

March 24 Correcting Employee Mistakes (for Supervisors only)

March 28 Travel Procedures

March 29 Time Management

March 31 Conducting Effective Meetings

April 4 Purchasing Procedures

INFORMATION FROM THE PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

Major preservation problems may be classified as follows:

- ...The preservation of materials published since 1800 that are now reaching advanced stages of embrittlement and deterioration.
- ... The preservation of older materials ranging from the earliest printed books in the library collections to approximately the beginning of the nineteenth century.
- ... The preservation of library materials of the future.

UK LIBRARY OPPORTUNITIES

Grade 7 GPD

If interested, see Ann Short.

PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

Head, Business/School of Public and Environmental Affairs, Indiana University Libraries. Salary: \$20,000 minimum. Deadline: April 15, 1983

Original Cataloger, Bibliographic Services Department, Pennsylvania State University Libraries. Salary: \$15,408 Minimum. Deadline: March 31, 1983

Assistant Dean and Head, Reference and Instructional Services Division, Pennsylvania State University Libraries. Salary: \$34,000 Minimum. Deadline: April 30, 1983.

General Reference/Microforms Librarian, Princeton University Library. Salary: not given. Deadline: April 8, 1983.

Assistant Life Science Librarian, Purdue University Libraries. Salary: \$15,000 minimum. Deadline: June 15, 1983.

Psychological & Social Sciences Librarian, Purdue University Libraries. Salary: \$17,000 minimum. Deadline: April 15, 1983.

Head, Copy Cataloging Department, Sterling C. Evans Library, Texas A&M University. Salary: \$15,500 minimum. Deadline: not given.

Chairperson, Reference Services, Texas Tech University Library. Salary: \$23,000 minimum. Deadline: May 15, 1983.

Assistant/Associate University Librarian for Collection Development, UCLA. Salary: \$29,400-\$48,100. Deadline: May 1, 1983.

Associate University Librarian for Technical Services, UCLA. Salary: \$31,100-\$48,100. Deadline: May 1, 1983.

If interested, see Faith Harders.

